Email Template to MP 

 

Subject: Full Funding for Public Schools
Dear [MP's Name],

I am the [president/secretary/etc.] of the [             ] Public School P&C.  I am writing to encourage you to support full and comprehensive funding for our New South Wales public schools.  As you will know, the State and Commonwealth governments are currently negotiating funding arrangements for the next National School Reform Agreement.  The current agreement and its predecessors have left our public schools massively underfunded for more than a decade.  This situation cannot be allowed to continue.  Our children’s education is too important.
Our P&C are calling upon the State and Commonwealth governments to commit to three specific outcomes in funding negotiations:
1.	All public schools must be funded to 100% of the School Resourcing Standard immediately.  A “pathway” to funding, or a “plan to get to full funding” are not enough.  Full funding must happen now.
2.	Public school funding must eliminate accounting gimmicks that allow government to consider things like depreciation and the costs of NESA as a part of their funding commitments.  These charges do not contribute to the education of children in the classroom and are not applied equitably across school systems, and they must be eliminated.
3.	Governments should continue and increase their commitment to capital funding of public schools.
We appreciate the current commitments of governments over the past year to increase capital funding.  But this is only one aspect of full school funding.  Each of these three priorities is important.
We urge you to join parents in their commitment to fully funding our public schools.  It is time that we finally realize the goals of the 2011 Gonski review and ensure that our wonderful schools have the resources that they need to educate our children.  We thank you for your commitment to public education and trust that your efforts will help lead to a positive outcome for all children.

Yours sincerely,
[Your Name]  
[Your School]  
 

